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Wednesday, September 3, 2014
Dear Parents/Guardians:
WELCOME to a new and exciting year in our Grade 1/2 class! I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you to our class. I hope everyone had a restful and enjoyable summer vacation. As the new school year begins we will be taking time as a class to establish routines and a positive and respectful learning environment. Thus, the first few weeks will involve lots of cooperative activities, review of routines and skills learned in Kindergarten and Grade 1.

Communication: It is a great pleasure for me to be teaching Grade 1/2 at Franklin Street P.S. I hope that there will be many opportunities to meet and talk with you throughout the year. These are some easy ways to contact me:
• You may call the school (905) 294-3562 ext. 102
• You may write a note in your child’s agenda (information on the purchase of agendas is below).
• You may visit before or after school (please call ahead to ensure my availability).

Fabric Folders: I have provided each child with a fabric folder. Agendas, reading books, and any forms that need to be sent home will be put into your child’s navy folder. Please keep your child’s materials in this fabric folder and be sure to send it back to school in your child’s backpack every day. 

Agendas: Agendas will be available for purchase during the first week of school. The cost for each agenda is $6.00. The agenda is an excellent tool for planning and reminding students of upcoming events, daily homework and more. Please read their agendas nightly and review all forms that come along with it to keep track of what is happening at school and to know what homework is to be completed by your child. By signing or initialling the agenda every night, I know that you are aware of homework and upcoming events. Please use the agenda as a communication tool with me by writing a note directly in the agenda. 

Absence: If your child is going to be absent, please call the school and inform the office. We carefully track students to ensure that they have arrived at school safely and it saves the school time and worry to know that a child is at home sick or away due to other circumstances. If your child is going to need to leave early for an appointment, I would appreciate a note in advance, so that your child can be ready to leave when you arrive. 
Updates:
1. September 22nd :P.A. Day (no school)
2. September 29th:Picture Day  
3. October 2nd: There will be a “Curriculum Night” held at the school. More information regarding this will follow in the coming weeks.  
4. Please note that we have students in our school as well as in our classroom who have severe nut allergies so we require the school to be a NUT SAFE environment. Please ensure that all snack and lunch items are nut free.

5. BOOK ORDERS: I will be sending home Scholastic Book Order forms every month.  If you wish to order books we would appreciate that you pay by cheque, payable to Scholastic Books. You can place the forms in the fabric folder. 
6. Birthday Invitations: I ask that birthday invitations not be handed out in the classroom unless all students will be invited. In our class we work hard to ensure that each and every child feels a sense of inclusion. 
7. Birthday Treats: You are welcome to bring a special treat to school for your child’s birthday celebration. Please make arrangements in advance to ensure instruction time is not disturbed. Please do not send snacks containing nuts or nut products. 
I look forward to working in partnership with you in your child’s education. 
Thank you for your support,
Mrs. Klintsaris
(

Tools for School! 
· Please provide indoor shoes (light soles) for your child to keep in the classroom. We will be participating in DPA (daily physical activity) to meet the ministry requirements and to build fitness levels of the children. Please also ensure your child is dressed appropriately, in comfortable clothing, on days when he/she participates in gym (Days 3 and 4). 
· Please ensure that your child’s name is on ALL of his/her belongings. This will help in returning lost items to their rightful owners. 
· Students are encouraged to bring bottled water to school to use when needed in the classroom. A squeeze top bottle is recommended as they assist in preventing spills.

· Students staying at school for lunch should have a healthy lunch every day. Lunches including a protein, grains, fruits & vegetables, water and dairy (milk or yogurt) provide the energy and vitamins needed for an afternoon of learning.

· Dry socks and a change of pants inside your child’s backpack can be very helpful on wet days.

Classroom Materials: If you are interested in sending materials with your child for the classroom to be kept in his/her desk, you may wish to send the following items. Please be certain that your child’s name is clearly marked on all materials:
	· A pencil case

	· Pencil crayons

	· Sharpener

	· Erasers
	· Glue sticks or bottle
	· Pencils with eraser ends

	· Runny noses and sneezes request that each child bring in their own tissue/kleenex 


Support for Learning at Home:

In addition to the assigned classroom homework, there are many ways for families to support their children’s learning at home. 

1. Provide your child with fun opportunities for reading. Trips to the public library and library events, special guest author readings at bookstores and trips to movies related to favourite books all build incentive for life long reading.

2. Encourage your child to read in different contexts. In addition to reading books, students may read material on the computer, recipes to help in cooking, magazines about favourite topics, etc. Help your child to see that reading is a useful as well as a pleasurable activity.
Thank you again for all of your help in making our transition as a Grade 1/2 class a positive one. I look forward to getting to know you and your child throughout the school year!

Sincerely,

Yota Klintsaris
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